
          April 30, 2018 
 

 

The Blawenburg Beacon 
Newsletter for the members and friends of the Blawenburg Reformed Church 

This Issue 

Includes: 

1 

2 

Worship 
 
 

3 

 

 

 
Life-Long 
Learning 
 
BVS 

 

 

7 

 

 

8 

 
Hospitality 
 

 

9 

 

 

Missions 
 
Proclamation 
 

10 

 

12 

 

 

Upcoming 
Dates 

 

16 

… and more  

          Spring 2018 

Kyle Dipre, our seminary intern, finished his time with us on Sunday, April 29th. That Sunday 
he blessed us with a closing sermon and we celebrated him with a special coffee hour. I hope 
you joined us that day. If not, please lift up a prayer of thanksgiving for Kyle’s time with our 
church. 
 
Kyle came to us around two years ago and started worshipping and responding to requests for 
volunteers. In September he and I began our intern-supervisor relationship as he worked on 
finishing his final year of seminary. This summer Kyle will begin taking classes towards a law 
degree at the University of Akron in his home state of Ohio. 
 
It goes without saying that Kyle has been a great resource for our church. It seems every cou-
ple of weeks someone around church “could use a few guys” to come and help move some-
thing, or set something up, or break something down. Often Kyle volunteered to be one of 
those “guys” by coming early or staying late to different events. Kyle was a resource for us as 
a spiritual leader. He helped to lead us in worship. He preached twice and led a Children in 
Worship story during one of our breakfast worship gatherings. He led us in our congregational 
prayers. He helped me lead the communion liturgy. He led the Children’s Sermon several 
times. He came with me on pastoral care visits. He led the Wednesday Bible study. Kyle 
blessed us with an inspiring two-part presentation on forgiveness and the Book of Jonah. Kyle 
was a resource in discernment. He came to team meetings, Blawenburg Village School board 
meetings, and consistory meetings; he went mostly to observe, but from time to time, he con-
tributed his opinion and ideas. Kyle did all this and more…. 
 
Kyle was a resource to me as a conversation and prayer partner. We met weekly during his 
internship in the front lobby of Princeton Seminary’s library. Sitting by the bay windows over 
cups of freshly brewed coffee, I found our meetings to be inspiring, helpful, and full of humor. 
He has a shrewd mind that is always ready to probe, question, and consider. Kyle was more 
than willing to think and talk through many aspects of our church life and my style of pastoral 
leadership. In the Bible, the Book of Proverbs says, “As iron sharpens iron, so one person 
sharpens another.” Through our weekly meetings Kyle helped keep me sharp. He also prayed 
for me. We ended our meetings by sharing what we could use lifted up in prayer that week and 
saying prayers for one another. 
 
Through it all, God was working. God was working to make Kyle a blessing to us and our 
church community and God was working to bless Kyle. I want to say thank you to everyone 
for being willing to share in the responsibility to receive Kyle. I want to thank you for the 
ways that you offered him opportunities to explore his gifts and his calling. Thank you for giv-
ing Kyle opportunities to learn about and grow in his faith and his relationship with God. 
 
Relationships are at the core of God’s mission and God has blessed us with the opportunity to 
develop relationships with Kyle. For that I am grateful. The consistory has prepared a modest 
thank you gift, which I will be giving to Kyle before he departs for his law classes in Ohio. If 
you haven’t had a chance to say “thank you” to Kyle personally, reach out and find a way to 
let him know that you are praying for him as he begins the next chapter of his life’s journey. 
 
Pastor Jeff 



The Blawenburg Reformed Church is a covenant community of God’s people united in Christ  
through the Holy Spirit.  We commit our gifts to worship, hospitality, life-long learning,  

serving those in need, and proclaiming the good news of salvation in Jesus Christ. 
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For Your Planning Convenience 
 

Beacon material is due to Karen (blawenburgchurch@gmail.com) and Barb P. 
(bjpmay1998@aol.com) by the date of the deadline.  Also, if anyone would like to contribute 
photos for future Beacons, we welcome them.  
 
  Deadline Date              Publication Date 
  June 1    June 15 
  July 26    August 3 
 
      

BRC Mission Statement 

ADMINISTRATION 

Property Thanks and Needs 

 

Thank you to all who responded to the call and helped after church on April 29th to move, 
store, and dispose of those heavy furniture items from the Rummage Sale and helped rake and 
pick up sticks and debris to ready the lawns for mowing—a lot of heavy labor.  We need all of 
the black rails on Cook Hall to be painted.  Prep work must be done first. A donation of a 
wooden wheelbarrow or cart is needed to be kept at the church for continued use. We are hum-
bly grateful-from the bottom of our hearts-for all who helped. Please call Ethel at 609-922-
4118 if you can help with continuing work.  

Memorial Hall SOLD!  

 
On April 10th, Pastor Jeff and Eric Perkins attended the closing of the 
sale of Memorial Hall, #416 Route 518, to Homestead Princeton, former-
ly The Farmhouse Store, owned by Ron and Kristin Menapace.  Ron and 
Kristin began renting the warehouse space in Memorial Hall from us last 
year.  They were great tenants and have an appreciation for things old 
and historical and have a vision for creative re-uses of the old school-
house space.  If you haven’t seen their store yet, they have had a popular 
and unique gift and furnishings store at the foot of Palmer Square in 

Princeton for more than five years.  They are neighbors of BRC and have had multiple children at-
tend our BVS Pre-school.  Make a point of introducing yourself and saying ‘Hi!’ if you see them 
next door. We couldn’t be happier to be able to pass the mantle of ownership on to such caring peo-
ple. 
A word of thanks to Allison Clancy for all her help with our rentals and for advice in the sale. 
Thanks to Eric Perkins as our lawyer in preparing the sale documents and for all his time and expe-
rience following through with the sale and closing.  And thanks to Don and Ethel Terhune for their 

loving care of that property from Day One as well as to all the families who contributed money in 
memory of loved ones in order for our church to try to extend our ministry presence in that space. 
And finally, thanks to the Terhune extended family and to Jean and Jim Beachell,  Barb Reid, the 

Boy Scouts and all the folks who worked so hard moving all of our furniture and belongings out of 
the building the week before the Rummage Sale. That was a momentous job by itself, much less on 
top of having to set up for the Rummage Sale! THANK YOU! 



 

The Blawenburg Spring Beacon 2018          Page 3 

 
We commit our gifts to WORSHIP gathering as a community to celebrate God’s presence among us! 

Holy Week 2018 

Ash Wednesday at United Reformed, Somerville 

Maundy Thursday Worship Service 
 
Floor lamps, candles, and spotlights provided the perfect atmosphere for a Last Supper 
celebration. There was a 13-candle center piece—12 for the Disciples and the 13th for our 
Servant King. Kyle, our student intern, opened the service, and Pastor Jeff preached and 
led communion. He and Barb A. provided music, and the choir sang the closing benedic-
tion.  The evening ended with a tasty soup and salad dinner. 
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WORSHIP—Continued 

Beautiful floral background Katie directing ALMA from balcony 

Pastor Jeff with assistance  
from Margot 

Palm Sunday 
Processing to Jerusalem to the hymn All Glory, Laud, and Honor  

Easter Sunday 

The ALMA Quintet 

Don and Ruthie were able to join us 

Easter Communion—served from east and west sides 
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WORSHIP—Continued 

 May 6th  - Acts 1:1-11, Ascension, Communion                                                                                                    
May 13th - Acts 1:15-26, Judas and the Apostles                                                                                                        
May 20th - Acts 2:1-21, Pentecost                                                                                                         
May 27th – Acts 2:37-47 God Adding to the Church                                                 
June 3rd – Acts 8 – The Story of Philip                                                                      
June 10th – Acts 10 – Peter and the Centurion 
A Series on Friendship                                                                                                        
June 17th – Friendship and Loneliness: Genesis 2:15-23 and Matthew 28:20b        
June 24th – Job’s Friends: Job 2:13 and John 1:14                                                            
July 1st – Friendship and Community: Ecclesiastes 4:9-10  and John 15:12-17          
July 8th - Friendship and Loss: David and Jonathan and John 11:35 Jesus’ tears for 
Lazarus 

Worship Schedule for May Through Early July 

New Worship Time – 9 AM!  
 

So far, so good! But last month’s request bears repeating: In order to allow time for 
Pastor Jeff to enjoy fellowship with us briefly after church and still be able to get to 
Griggstown in a timely manner, the Worship Team asks for your cooperation.  An-
nouncements that are printed in the bulletin will not be repeated during Welcome and 
Announcement time in church unless they need particular and timely reinforcement, so 
please pay attention to those printed as well as those in your e-news on Fridays. Make 
sure to get all your announcements for Friday and Sunday into the office by Thursday 
morning at 9am.  If the need for an unanticipated announcement arises, email the infor-
mation to Jeff or request ahead to be called on on Sunday for a special announcement. 
Use our Fellowship time to catch up with people and to ask any questions about an-
nouncements or prayer concerns. 
 

The next area where we can help the service proceed in a timely fashion involves our 
Passing of the Peace.  We ask that you limit your exchanges, both in length and in area 
to those close to your pew and then return quickly to your pew, being respectful of  
Jeff’s call for the children’s message. 
 

Nursery Caregiver 
 

We are looking for a regular Sunday Nursery caregiver to provide care during our wor-
ship services and occasional adult Sunday School programs.  If you know of someone 
who might be interested, please contact Gracie Johnson [609-468-9475 or gtuck-
erbj@gmail.com ]. This is a paid position. The ideal candidate would be a high school 
student or young adult with Red Cross babysitting certification, but we would be happy 
to talk with anyone, of any age, interested.  Until we are able to find a candidate, if you 
would be willing to volunteer occasionally [maybe once every six weeks?], please let 
Gracie know.   
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WORSHIP—Continued 

 
 

On March 18th we welcomed Pastor  
Andrew Smith to the pulpit. Here he is 
pictured with worship leaders Gracie and 
Vineetha. 

Ethel Terhune, VP of Consistory, gave a prayer of 
thanksgiving for Kyle for his ministry at BRC and 
later gave the benediction to send him off with our 
love and best wishes. Be sure to read Pastor Jeff's 
tribute to him on page 1.  

Kyle Dipre preached his final sermon with BRC entitled “A Moment’s Notice” 

It was a sermon with: 

humor confession questioning and thoughtfulness 

The Celebration Singers singing He Is King of     
Kings , an African-American Spiritual by                              
Ed. John W. Work, III. Everyone joined in on the 
refrain with clapping while the singers made a spir-
ited march around the sanctuary.  



Mary and Martha Book Group 
 

The group decided to read Self-Love by Robert Schuller.  You may purchase it your-
self on Amazon for under $2.00, or you may contact Gracie to put your name on the 
bulk order list.  The next dinner/discussion time is Thursday, May 24th.  The title of 
the book for the June 28th gathering is Have a Little Faith by Mitch Albom.  It is un-
der $10.00 at Amazon.  We will meet, as usual, at Bernice's at 6:15.  
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Tuesday Morning Bible Study meets at 10am in Fellowship Hall. Come join us as we read 
and discuss scripture for the upcoming Sunday message and take time to pray with one another. Cof-
fee and an occasional treat will be provided. 

 
Wednesday Evening Bible Study meets at 6:30pm. I would like 
to remind you that I meet with a small group of folks from church every 
Wednesday evening. Typically this small group meets at the parsonage. 
The evening begins at 6:30 with a time to catch up, followed by Bible 
study and prayer. If you would like to learn more about scripture and get to 
know some friends from church a little better, do consider joining the 
Wednesday evening group. I send out emails each week with information 
about the study; and if you would like to join us, email revjeffknol@gmail.com for more infor-

We commit our gifts to LIFE-LONG LEARNING providing spiritual growth opportunities for all. 

Christian Education for the Fall 
The Education Team is meeting tonight, April 30th, to brainstorm a program for a multi age 
group of young people. We look forward to meeting the needs of our current families as well as 
attracting new families in our area. Please share any ideas you may have with Pastor Jeff.  

Our student intern, Kyle Dipre, gave a thoughtful, two-part presentation on the theme of for-
giveness in the Book of Jonah. The dozen or more participants tackled the challenging questions 
and began to discover whether grace, hope, and redemption can flourish in the presence of our 
enemies. They also enjoyed fellowship and lunch together in the two and a half hour sessions.  

Forgiveness in the Book of Jonah 



Blawenburg Village School 
PO Box 153, Blawenburg, NJ 08504 | 609-466-6600 

info@blawenburgvillageschool.com | Karen Hill, Director 
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Spring is a busy time of year at BVS: 
 

BVS students have enjoyed a weekly art class the last couple of months. They spent 
their time exploring various art media while creating components for a large mural.  The 
mural will be on display in the Children’s Department of the Princeton Library from April 
30 – May 11th.  
 

Mother’s Day is quickly approaching and we’ve been busy learning songs and making gifts. 
We’re excited to have our Moms join us on May 11th for Muffins with Mom.  
 

Garden Week is also coming in May, as a culminating activity to the study of plants. Keep 
an eye out for some beautiful flowers on the playground! We will also be participating in 
a Trike-a-thon for St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital which is definitely one of the best days 
in preschool. Some of our students are also participating in a weekly Soccer Shots class. 
These classes will continue on Monday afternoons through June. 
 

Our last Kids’ Night Out of the school year will be held on Friday, May 18th, 5:30-8:30. 
 

BVS is currently enrolling for the 2018-2019 school year and summer camp.  
 

For information, contact Karen Hill, 609.466.6600 or 
khill@blawenburgvillageschool.com. Join us on Facebook and Instagram! 
   

We have a visit from some baby chicks, indoor soccer, making dirt cups at cooking, STEM academy...cups 
and sticks activity, Kids’ Night Out on the playground, and Run With Rotary. Our very own Orla finished the 
1-mile Ramble!  

mailto:khill@blawenburgvillageschool.com
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We commit our gifts to HOSPITALITY caring for those in our congregation and the greater community. 

The hunters gather 

Eloise with basket and bunny 

Reid’s happy discovery 

Farewell, my Friends 

Kyle with Katie, Jean, Barb P., 
Nancy, Jim, Barb V., and Dave. 
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We commit our gifts to MISSIONS serving those in need both locally and around the world. 

Continued on next page. 
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MISSIONS—Continued 

Calling all Green Thumbs! 
Spring is here, and that means it is time to garden.  Even if you don’t have a green 

thumb you are invited to work alongside the ladies of Crawford House as we prepare 

and cultivate a working garden at their home.  We will be meeting the second Monday 

of each month at 6:30pm, May through September.  We will gather on May 14. Future 

dates are June 11, July 9, August 13, and September 10. If you think that you might be 

able to participate on any of these dates, please contact Ethel now at 908.359.6027 

(home) or 609.922.4118 (cell).  Thanks!  

A Thank you from Montgomery Food Pantry 
Dear friends,  
 
On behalf of The Montgomery Township Food Pantry I would like to thank you for being a 
sponsor group for our Spring Meal Basket Program. We could not offer this program without 
your support. We are very thankful for your generosity and appreciate your sponsorship. 
Thank you for helping The Montgomery Township Food Pantry make a positive difference for 
Montgomery families trying to make ends meet. Thank you again.  
 
Best wishes for a wonderful Spring & Summer.  
 
Sincerely,  
Denise Crowley  
Community Resource Manager  

SHIP Lunch - Tuesday May, 29th 

We have another opportunity to feed those in need of a meal on Tuesday, May 29th. Jeff 
and Jamie Knol will be organizing food donations and volunteers for this event. We are 
planning to have our regular menu of sloppy-joes, salad, pasta salad, desserts, and various 
other items - so there will be plenty of opportunity to contribute. We will also need 
around 10 volunteers to serve that morning from 10:30am through 2:00pm. Keep your 
eyes peeled for a signup poster in Fellowship Hall in May.  
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We commit our gifts to PROCLAMATION spreading the good news of salvation in Jesus Christ. 

RUMMAGE SALE 2018 WAS A HUGE SUCCESS! 
After some very worrisome torrential rain on Monday, the weather finally cooperated, and once again 
our rummage sale was a major success! We would like to thank everyone who helped to make it so. All 
of you who put up tents, contributed, unloaded, unpacked, organized, priced, grilled, packed, sold, and 
parked were AWESOME!  The daunting job of emptying Memorial Hall was added to our already long 
list of tasks this year; it was done successfully, and for the most part, with good humor!  
The total income, (and it was all profit) came to $8500.00. The mission’s portion of the proceeds (20% 
or $1700.00) will go to Crawford House and their endeavor to curtail substance abuse. The remaining 
amount will be used to make needed improvements to our properties, further enabling us to carry out 
God’s mission through our church. 
 
With grateful hearts and much love, Jean, Ethel, and Barb R. 

Our Crawford House helpers do their shopping The furniture tent 

All the bling 

Hilde and Charlotte ever  
folding and straightening 

Upstairs/downstairs 
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PROCLAMATION—Continued  

BLAWENBURG CHURCH’S BLUE POMEGRANATE 
 

On April 12th, the Indie rock group, The B Zero B Project, provided the musi-

cal entertainment for the evening.  The three-member group played a unique 

blend of their own original music.  The energetic drummer even had an original 

drum, a Timberland shoebox!  Now that's creativity!  Also, local artists were featured to 

show and promote their work, which included paintings, drawings, sculpture, photography, 

and original cards.  It was also a night of reconnections and renewing friendships.  Allison 

Tufano Clancy and painter Kathleen Hurley Liao were high school friends and Dr. 

Cochran was their vice principal.  Allison and artist Craig Shofed were members of our 

church's youth group . . . way back when!  It was a fun night of music, art, and reconnec-

tions.  

Spring Season: May 17, June 21 

See what is coming up on May 17th. 
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PROCLAMATION —Continued 

NEXT GAME NIGHT—May 4th 
 
Please join us in Fellowship Hall on Friday, May 4th at 7pm. 
Game Night includes food, fellowship, and fun! Barb and Joe 
Pavlicek will host. Come join in and feel free to bring a friend. All 
are welcome. 

Congratulations to Preetham and his Cou-
gar Robotics Team 1403 for winning the 
Quality Award at the Montgomery High 
School Robotics Competition on Sunday, 
March 25th. 

BLUE POMEGRANATE 
 

SECOND SHOW OF THE SEASON – MAY 17 
 

If you like jazz, you won’t want to miss Blue Pomegranate this month! Andrew Wynn and 
Friends will be providing the musical entertainment. This five member group performs jazz 
and bossa nova ballads from The Great American Songbook, including music written by great 
composers such as Cole Porter, Rogers and Hammerstein, and Irving Berlin, and made famous 
by performers such as Frank Sinatra, Ella Fitzgerald, and Louis Armstrong. Featured local art-
ists Monica Weinschenk and Lucia Stout will exhibit their paintings. In addition, the artists of 
the non-profit Prindiville Moher Gallery (New Jersey), whose goal is to enrich the careers of 
emerging artists, will show their work. 
Doors open at 7:00pm in Cook Hall on May 17. Light refreshments will be served. Admission 
is free, but donations are encouraged to support the musicians. Contributions of baked goods, 
such as cookies or brownies would be much appreciated. They can be dropped off in the kitch-
en of Cook Hall on either Wednesday, May 16 or Thursday, May 17.  
Information about Blue Pomegranate can also be found on the church’s website: 

www.BlawenburgChurch.org, or on Facebook @BluePomArt 
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PROCLAMATION—Continued 

Finisher ribbon, ID bib, 
ribbon for Best Dressed 

Ava receives her  
blue ribbon 

Ava with her mom, Lori 

Run With Rotary 2018 

Another beautiful day for a one-mile Ramble or 5K Run with Rotary in Skillman Park on Sunday, 
April 22nd. Team Blawenburg was madeup of approximately 30 participants. Young Ava ran the 
Ramble in 8:36 and was our blue ribbon winner! Her mom, Lori, was right behind her. The rest of 
the Ramblers strolled in in 20 minutes or less, while Lori went on to run in the 5K! The Missions 
Team contributed $1,000.00 to support the work of Rotary and their special focus this time of the 
Samaritan’s Homeless Interim Program (SHIP in Somerville) to help purchase a new mobile soup 
kitchen and disaster response vehicle. SHIP is one of our church’s local missions, too. (Remember 
the luncheon on May 29th, the fifth Tuesday of the month!) Our Silver Sponsor donation afforded 
us a table to advertise our church and preschool, a half-age ad in the day’s booklet, and our name 
listed on the back of the shirts which were distributed to each participant. The BVS staff donated 
their time in the Kid Corral while the parents rambled and ran. 

Bernice & Evelyn tending  
the BRC table 

Team Blawenburg 

“Time to start, Mr. Tufano!” 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

 

May 

6  Bob Harrison 

7    Irene Harrison 

11 Craig Seitz 

13 Travis Winckler 

16 Barbara Bradsell 

17  Sarah Liao 

18  Robin Maestripieri 

22 Ethel Terhune 

26  Jean Seitz 

  Chip Parmele 

27  Don Terhune 

29  Angelina Wang 

31 Eric Perkins 

 

June 

7  Emily Winckler 

  Bernice Van Nostrand 

  Alan Querec 

14 Dave Cochran 

18 Nancy Curtis 

20 Don Thiel 

26  Susie Van Doren 

  Ariel Meyer 

28 Kyle DiPre 

30 Silas Winckler 
 

  

The Blawenburg Beacon  

is a publication of 

Blawenburg 

Reformed 

Church 
424 Route 518 

PO Box 266 

Blawenburg, NJ 08504 

609.466.1832 

 

Pastor 

Rev. Jeff Knol 

 

VP of Consistory 

Ethel Terhune 

 

Church Administrator 

& Beacon Publisher  

Karen Larsen 

 

Beacon Editor  

Barb Pavlicek 

 

Plan Ahead— 

May 

May 1    Sunday School Team, 7:00pm, Library 

May 2    Men’s Breakfast 7:30am Fellowship Hall 
May 3    National Day of Prayer 

              Moms’ Club 10:00am Fellowship Hall 
   Comm Team, 11:00am, Church Library 
May 4    Game Night, 7:00pm, Fellowship Hall 
May 6    Worship & Communion 9:00am Sanct. 
May 7    Properties Team 12:30pm CW Center 

May 8    Worship Team 4:15pm Church Library 

               Classis 7:00pm South Branch Reformed 

May 11   Muffins with Mom 9:00am F’ship Hall 
May 13   Worship 9:00am Sanctuary 

May 14   Crawford House Gardening 6:30pm 

May 15   Consistory, 7:30pm, CW Center 
May 17   Blue Pomegranate 7:00pm F’ship Hall 
May 20   Worship 9:00am Sanctuary 
    Congregational Meeting after worship 

May 24   Mary & Martha 6:15pm Bernice’s 

May 27   Worship 9:00am Sanctuary 

May 28   Memorial Day 

May 29   S.H.I.P. 10:30am Church Parking Lot 
 
June 

June 1    Beacon Deadline 

                  Game Night 7:00pm, Fellowship Hall 
June 3    Worship & Communion 9:00am Sanct. 
June 4    Properties Team 12:30pm CW Center 

June 5    Missions Team, 11:45am, CW Center 
    Scout Exec. Comm. 7:30pm CW Center 

June 6    Men’s Breakfast 7:30am, F’ship Hall 
June 7    Comm Team, 11:00am, Church Library 

June 10   Worship 9:00am Sanctuary 

June 11   Crawford House Gardening 6:30pm 

June 12   Worship Team, TBA, Church Library 

June 15   Donuts with Dad 9:00am Fellowship Hall 
                Last day of school for BVS 

Summary of Dates  

(See articles for more information.) 
OFFICE HOURS 

MON 8:30 to 1:30  

THUR 8:30 to 3:30 

FRI 8:30 to 11:30 
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Like us on facebook to view more news and events!  

#blawenburgvillageschool 

If anyone would like to 
contribute photos for future 
Beacons, we welcome 
them. Please send photos 
via email to Barb Pavlicek 
and Karen Larsen by the 
date of the deadline.  
(See p. 2.) 

  
 
 
 

Weekly Events 
 

Tuesday  
   Bible Study 10:00am  

 

Wednesday 
   Bible Study 6:30pm 

 

Saturday 
   AA 8:00pm 

 
Sunday 

   Worship 9am  


